College Council Meeting

August 5, 2021
Voting Members Present: Mr. Basch (Interim Chair), Mr. Bettez, Mr. Law, Ms. Noble, Mr. Rindler, Dr. Venables, Mr. Hennix (Student Association president), Dr. Scott-Childress (nonvoting faculty representative), and Ms. Bishop (nonvoting alumni representative).
Campus Administration Present: President Christian; Interim Provost Lyman; Vice Presidents Gant and Wright; Tanhena Pacheco Dunn, Associate Vice President, Human Resources, Diversity & Inclusion, and Chrissie Williams, Office of Communication & Marketing
The meeting was called to order at 1:05 p.m. 
Mr. Basch welcomed new and returning Council members. 

Mr. Basch indicated the sole agenda item for the meeting was discussion of the presidential search process, given President Donald P. Christian’s announcement in May that he will retire on June 30, 2022. Per SUNY Guidelines for Presidential Searches, the local College Council plays a lead role in recruiting and recommending finalists to the Chancellor and SUNY Board of Trustees, Mr. Basch explained. 

Mr. Basch indicated he would not be chairing the search committee for personal reasons, but would serve as one of the four Council members on the committee. He announced that he has asked longtime Council member Ron Law to chair the search and Ron has accepted.

Dr. Venables asked why she wasn’t asked to serve on the search committee and expressed her interest in serving on the committee. Mr. Basch noted that it was his job to appoint Council members to the search committee and that he would not be choosing Dr. Venables. 

He then introduced three guests, Zulaika Rodriguez-Awoliyi, Assistant Vice Chancellor for Presidential Recruitment, Reviews and Evaluations at SUNY System Administration, Dana John Cohick, President, RPA, a national higher education search firm, and Amanda O’Donnell, Vice President, RPA. Ms. Rodriguez-Awoliyi, the Chancellor’s liaison to the search, Mr. Cohick and Ms. O’Donnell will be supporting the search committee and assisting with candidate recruitment. 
Mr. Basch asked for a motion to convene in Executive Session to discuss this personnel matter. The motion was made, seconded and approved to convene in Executive Session. 
At 2:15 p.m. it was moved, seconded and approved that the Council end the Executive Session and reconvene in public session. 

Mr. Basch said Vice President Wright and Lisa Davis will work on meeting dates for the fall. 
The meeting was adjourned at 2:20 p.m.
Respectfully submitted,
Shelly A. Wright
Chief of Staff and Vice President for Communication
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